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May 15, 2006

To the Senate: 

Ladies and Gentlemen, 

I am writing to you to express my concern as a citizen, an artist, and a US Army officer with service in Operation Iraqi Freedom.  In June 2006, I understand there will be a debate and a vote whether to amend the First Amendment and to make US flag desecration illegal.  PLEASE, DO NOT CHANGE THE FIRST AMENDMENT!

As a citizen, I am appalled at the outdated notion of flag-burning as a symbol of protest;  currently, there is not a rash of flag-burning anywhere in the US. While disagreeable as an act, the flag’s desecration ultimately has no effect in changing public politics on any scale.  Burning a flag or any other item in public without a permit still makes one subject to arrest for an unsafe act, polluting, and public endangerment.  There seems to be no need to make desecration of the US flag illegal, since laws already exist for public endangerment.  Besides, legal consequences will not stop anyone truly determined to desecrate the flag.

As an artist, I designed the ‘Target Flag’, above.  I do NOT consider it an actual flag to salute; in fact, it is a copy-written artwork with the Library of Congress.  For me, this image has come to express the VULNERABILITY of America post 9-11, the vulnerability of US military in Iraq and Afghanistan, and the vulnerability of fellow Americans as they struggle to survive in the wake of Katrina. Now, with the current debate, it symbolizes the vulnerability of the US flag itself.  How would a changed amendment affect this and other artistic expressions?  

As a commissioned US Army officer and veteran in Bosnia, Korea, Haiti, and Iraq, I took an oath to uphold and defend the US Constitution. If the Constitution was destroyed, it would be a tragic loss of an historic document. However, its spirit and intent as an enabler of democracy would still prevail, regardless of its loss. 

Changing the First Amendment of the Constitution is unnecessary.  The willful destruction or expressive modification of a US flag will never subvert the flag’s continuous role as an enduring symbol of American democracy and freedom.  I urge you to oppose S.J. Res. 12.








Peter BUOTTE








Augusta, Maine  
